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First off, let me apologize for the issues with watering around the park. Due to a lack of
communication we didn't shift from the one-a-week schedule we were on during the wet parts of
may to the multiple-times a week we needed to be on for the hotter weather we experienced at the
end of May fast enough. Those changes were made several weeks ago and any current watering
issues are due to line breaks or backflow issues. There have been a significant number of those and
with the loss of our lead irrigation tech we simply couldn't fix things fast enough. We have brought
in contractor help to get everything fixed as fast as possible, so if your corner of the park has issues,
we'll get to it as soon as we can.

In the good news department, the part for the boat is in, and we will start training the volunteer
oerating crew as soon as possible.  We are down to one board, and that one is old and requires a lot 

GM Corner

of maintenance. I have identified a replacement, and we plan to order
one as soon as we have funds available.

The one area we don’t have a good fix for is those fingers of the lake on
Captain’s Island. The best option so far is volunteer help, Mary Wilson
has agreed to take on that program, as well as helping us with other
park that need gardening and botanical help.

I also want to thank all those volunteers who have stepped up to help
us manage this place we live in. Wil Pineda has almost single-handedly
kept the lake monitoring effort going. Joyce McMullen is again taking on
the management of the Stansbury Days Event, and Greg and Meg
Payeur have taken charge of the Christmas Event and are assisting with
vendors for Stansbury Days. Wendy Chin Johansen has been
instrumental in advertising other events, pitching in whenever needed.
I’m sure I’m missing someone, but thank you to everyone who is helping
and to those who’ve recently come forward to offer help. We recognize
that this year would be the most difficult while we wait for the tax
increase to take effect, and anything we can do to offset costs will help
us get back on a solid financial footing faster.

Again, thanks, everyone.



Summer is in full swing at the golf course. We have a lot of fun happenings going on!  

We will be holding a Firecracker, Red/White/Blue two-person best ball tournament on June 29 at 8:00 a.m.
This tournament is open to men and women or mixed teams, and players of all ability levels are encouraged
to play. For more details, contact the pro shop.  
Leagues
Leagues are in full swing, but it is not too late to join. We have a 36-hole tournament coming up soon, but
we also have fun, low-stress nine-hole options for women, seniors, and men. League play is a great way to
meet new people and enjoy fun formats with some competition. These leagues are great for all abilities, and
it is a fun way to get out and play. Please contact us for questions, more details, and schedules for these
leagues.
Junior Golf
We are excited to bring a full junior golf schedule to Stansbury Park Golf Course this year! If you have kids
who would like to play, we would love to find ways to get them involved. We have a variety of junior golf
options. For beginners, we have camps that run through August. If you know someone looking to try golf,
this is a great option for starting or improving your game. Please contact us at the pro shop for a full
schedule or if you have questions. 
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For more experienced kids we also have a junior league. The league
plays Monday mornings and provides brief instruction with a full
nine round. This is a great way for kids to try out their skills on the
course and be able to meet some kids and have fun.
Golf Lessons
If interested in lessons or getting into the game we have a PGA staff
that is excited to help with questions about equipment, lessons or 
how to get into the game. We have added two new golf professionals this year! From experienced players to
beginners, we are excited to help you reach your golf goals in 2024! If you are new to the game, looking to
improve your scores, or just looking for a way to get involved, we would love to meet with you. We encourage
tee times, especially on weekends, as we have filled up most weekends. During the week and the day, we do
have plenty of openings, so if you are looking for a quick nine, come to a good place to learn Monday-Thursday
during the day. It is a great time to come out. 

If you see a problem, please let us know!  Our office number is 435-882-6188.
If it’s an emeregency outside of business hours, call our after hours line at 801-380-0388

If you have questions about the league, need more lesson information, or want to book a tee time, 
please call the pro shop. 435-882-4162 Thanks!

Adopt-A-Greenbelt Program
This is an opportunity for neighborhood groups, regular park users, and

nearby residents to help maintain neighborhood greenspaces. 
https://stansburypark.org/get-involved/
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Staffing levels are low but due to equipment breakdowns that is alright – we don’t have enough machines for
staff right now. Repairs are underway and new staff are in the pipeline. When the machines are fixed, we will
tame the rough and then the golf course will be as good as it has been in a long time. 

Play really seems to be up this year. There are lots of new faces and the feedback from golfers is almost all
positive. One of the best compliments we get is people are not ashamed to bring guests out here, and that
speaks volumes about the direction we are headed. 
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The conditions on the golf course continue to improve. Our main focus continues to be
the irrigation system. We are battling massive electrical problems, ancient sprinklers,
and growing expectations, but we will continue the fight and eventually beat this old
system into submission. 

Golf Greens Corner

If you see a problem, please let us know!  Our office number is 435-882-6188.
If it’s an emeregency outside of business hours, call our after hours line at 801-380-0388

Are you like me, a citizen of Stansbury who is willing to help
beautify our community, but needing someone to organize/give

direction so we know how to act? Join the Stansburians Servicing
Sprinklers every Saturday in July from 7:30-9:30am (Just come 1,

or come for them all). Meet Gordon at the clubhouse @ 7:30 am to
learn location for the day.

Looking For Volunteers to Join Us!

Scan QR Code to Sign Up Ahead of Time!

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.signupgenius.com_go_70A0D48ABAC2BA2F85-2D50148251-2Dcommunity-3Ffbclid-3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3dx-2D4HImqmhtxBX1ekVzsofzLnQq63mUObHqTC92QASwwxyCWFsPxw2Iw-5Faem-5FklRdKK4ZacEcYOmRiyC3RA-23_&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=_rnInqy8sg1EXdgqqumz7dxVXLxHdiQ1BXbjHlLFdrk&m=QXpu9jeSrmiRW1fI344-QjuqLKAIrHP8jHuyBnCYuCXjAecyl-Psl-jkyjuO5yC2&s=tb2pSdWFxR6bhLSDa7flo07Fay-54Q_DWQMubsRrI7Y&e=


8th
THU

AUG

9th
FRI

AUG

10th
SAT

AUG

Pickleball Tournament
Youth Entrepreneurs Market

Food Trucks

Pickleball Tournament
Kid’s Triathlon - Art Show

Food Trucks - Movie

Pickleball Tournament - Gaming Trailer - Triathlon/5K
Car Show - Food Trucks - Vendors - Beer Garden
Art Show - Historical Display - Games - Parade

Cardboard Boat Race - Paddle Board Race
Stage Entertainment - Dance & DJ
Lighted Boat Parade - Fireworks
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Upcoming Events:
Food Truck Night, every Thursday @ Porter Way Park & Fridays @ the Lake, 5 pm - 9 pm. Visit
https://stansburypark.org/food-truck/ for the line-up. 
July 4th, Happy Independence Day!  SSA Office will be closed July 4-5 for the holiday.
July 10, Stansbury Service Agency Board Work Meeting
July 12, Movie At the Golf Course.  Be sure to vote on our poll on Facebook for what movie you want.
July 13, Food Trucks at the Lake, Noon - 5pm
July 16, Remote Work Open House by USU
July 17, Stansbury Service Agency Board Business Meeting
July 24, Happy Pioneer Day! SSA Office will be closed for the holiday.
Mark your calendars for:

Stansbury Pageant - August 3rd - For more information, visit  https://stansburypark.org/pageant-signup/
 Stansbury Days - August 8-10th - More information is coming.

Visit StansburyPark.org for More Information!




